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Message from our Delegate 

Hello Area 42. I am writing this article the day 

after the SAGSC and Intergroup Service Festival 

and I have never been more excited to be part of 

Area 42 General Service. The room was packed 

with all of the committees and participating 

members. The unity that I felt between the Las 

Vegas intergroup, LVYPAA, 

the Hospitals and Institutions 

Committee, and the Area 42 

Districts and Standing 

Committees made me so proud 

to be a part of this beautiful 

worldwide fellowship!  

In 2020 many of us were in 

Arizona for PRAASA. We were all up there 

hugging and kissing and shaking hands. Two 

weeks later we were on pandemic locked down 

and most of our service work and committees 

came to a standstill in Nevada. Now, as we move 

towards the end of the first year of the Panel 73 

General Service Committee, we are back in 

action and once again doing our work of saving 

the lives of Alcoholics. Our Southern and 

Northern Standing Committees are active with 

presentations in the Area, our Districts are busy 

with workshops. Our Area Conference 

Committees are ready to summarize the agenda 

items for discussion at our springtime Round 

Tables as we prepare for the next General Service 

Conference.  

The theme for the 74th General Service 

Conference is “Connecting with Love, Unity, 

and Service.” In Dr. Bob’s last talk he reminded 

the fellowship to “not louse it up” and offered us 

these wise words: 

“Our Twelve Steps, when simmered down to the 

last, resolve themselves into the 

words “love” and “service.” We 

understand what love is, and we 

understand what service is. So let's 

bear those two things in mind.” 

With love and service also comes 

unity, which, In my opinion, is the 

most important principle in AA. I 

once heard someone say, “in AA we only have 

one tradition and that is tradition one, our 

common welfare should come first; personal 

recovery depends upon AA unity.” All of the 

other traditions show us how to maintain that 

unity. When we all work together, follow our 

traditions, and stick to our primary purpose, I 

think it is very easy for us to keep our unity. 

A.A. saved my life and General Service has 

become a huge part of my recovery program. 

Thank you for being with me on this journey and 

for participating in General Service in the 

greatest Area in the history of the universe!! 

Jake S., Area 42 Delegate 

delegate@nevadaarea42.org   

AREA 42 
NEWSLETTER 

The Area 42 Newsletter is 

published 4 times annually on 

February 23, April 30,  

August 10, and October 31. 
Send Newsletter submissions to:     

area_newsletter_editor@nevada

area42.org 

 

The theme for the 

74th General Service 

Conference is 

“Connecting with 

Love, Unity, and 

Service.” 

mailto:delegate@nevadaarea42.org
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Message from our Area Chair 

Hello Area 42, Thank you for a wonderful Fall 

Assembly. Thank you District 12 for bringing 

the food and snacks, setting up for the banquet 

and chairing the AA meetings and to NACYPAA 

for making coffee and bringing the drinks. Of 

course, we appreciate all of you who jumped in 

to help when help was needed. 

We had wonderful presentations from Area 42’s 

Delegate, Jake S., including an awesome 

PowerPoint, Marita R, U.S. Trustee-at-Large, 

with a beautiful slide show and presentation, and 

Ruth J. on the history of Area 42.  Our Area is so 

privileged to have all of you as part of our 

fellowship.    

The Mizpah Hotel and the Belvada Hotel are 

under new management (same owners) and have 

offered to give Area 42 a block room rate using 

a code when booking.  For those of you who 

want to stay at either of these hotels, please use  

 

the code: Area42 to book at a reduced rate. If you 

have booked your room already, please give 

them a call to make sure you get the block rate. 

The Pacific Regional AA Service Assembly 

(PRAASA) is coming up in a few months, March 

1st-3rd 2024 in San Francisco, California. We 

should be getting notice from the PRAASA host 

committee soon.  Be sure to make hotel 

reservations as soon as you can because the 

rooms will fill up fast.  For anyone who has not 

attended PRAASA, we hope you are able to 

attend.  San Francisco is fairly close and I hear 

the rooms will be reasonably priced.  PRAASA 

is a great opportunity to connect with people 

around the Pacific Region and those with similar 

positions who you can share your experience 

with and begin friendships which will last a 

lifetime.  

Lyle C., Area Chair 

chairperson@nevadaarea42.org

Important new information about hotel discounts from 

Lyle C., our Area Chairperson! 

A discount nightly hotel rate has been negotiated by our Area Chair for 

the two hotels closest to the convention center, the Belveda and the 

Mitzpah. When you book your room for Assembly, either on their 

websites or by phone, use the discount code “Area42” and receive a 

reduced rate. This is a room block, so if their websites show booked 

for Assembly dates, add in the code to access open rooms.  

Belvada Hotel     Mizpah Hotel 

(775) 277-3950     (775) 482-3030 

                                   Belvada Hotel               mizpahhotel.com 

Thank you, Lyle! 

     

 

    

mailto:chairperson@nevadaarea42.org
https://www.belvadahotel.com/
http://www.themizpahhotel.com/
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Message from our SAGSC Chair 

Finally!  It’s safe to go outside without being burned to a crisp.  How anyone was able to market air 

fryers, saunas, and blow driers in Southern Nevada is beyond me! 

The cooler weather also brings on lots of AA activities.  District 1 had a beautiful day for a picnic in the 

park in Boulder City – great food, games, entertainment, and speaker.  FYI – any AA member can go to 

any District picnic, workshop or other AA function.  You don’t have to be part of that District.  I love 

going to picnics and workshops.  Unfortunately, I wasn’t able to attend District 5b’s picnic – next time. 

 

Our incredible Intergroup General Service Liaison 

and her committee put together a WOW!  Service 

Festival at Central Office.  We had a great turnout, 

with Grapevine trivia, drawings for baskets for both 

English and Spanish-speaking members, awesome 

service speakers (past General Service Manager, 

Central Office Manager, Current Delegate), a 

hysterical Young People’s play, delicious food 

(prepared by District 21), and tables everywhere, 

hosted by Districts and Service Committees (Area and 

Intergroup).  The prize for best decorated District 

Table went to District 7. 

District 5b also had an awesome table with a 12 step 

theme.  We have some very creative people in our 

Area!  Thank you to everyone who participated in 

this first post-pandemic Service Festival.  We have 

not forgotten how to throw a party!         

 

I can hardly believe it is time to prepare for our next 

Southern Area General Service Committee (SAGSC) 

meeting on November 12th!  2023 is flying by!  My 

job, as your Southern Area Chair, is to create a meeting 

Agenda to serve You and to facilitate Your meeting.  

That’s it.  In addition to the usual reports from our 

Southern Area Trusted Servants: Delegate, Committee 

Chairs, DCMs, and Liaisons, we will have reports from our Ad Hoc Committees.  These committees 

have been hard at work.  The Guidelines Committee is bringing forth a new set of proposed Guidelines 

that bring the Southern Area in closer alignment with the Area and the Northern Area Guidelines.  We 

will have an update on the Area Inventory we conducted at the September Assembly, as well as an update 

on our new Area 42 Website.  We have also started on our Southern Area Inventory and our Ad Hoc 

Committee Chair will update us on that project. 

 

As I mentioned, this is YOUR meeting.  If there is anything you want to add to the Agenda, or if you 

have ideas about how to make our meetings run smoother, please, please, please reach out to me.  My 
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job is to serve You so you and we can better serve the alcoholic who is still suffering.  Very simple.  See 

you November 12th!   
Coming soon 

“There’s something for everyone in AA!”: 

 

• Every Friday – 2pm – District 17 (Pahrump) Karaoke @ the First Step Club 

• Almost every Saturday -9-11 am – Archives meets @ Central Office – please reach out to Ronnie if you 

would like to join us.   

• Sometime in the Fall- District 17 – Softball game in Pahrump 

• Oct 28th – LVYPAA - Scavenger hunt at TIE Club 

• November 12th – SAGSC – live @ Central Office and via Zoom 

 

Caroline J., SAGSC Chair 

SAGSCChair@NevadaArea42.org  

Message from our Area Alternate Secretary & SAGSC Secretary 

The year is rolling by quickly. I can hardly believe it is October. I wanted to take a moment to thank Area 42 

for allowing me to be of service as both the Alternate Area Secretary and the SAGSC Secretary. I have 

learned so much and been given such great examples of service to follow. Gratitude to all. 

 

Okay enough of the mushy stuff. I had a great time at the Area Assembly handling the literature. I think that 

might be my favorite part of the position. I’ve really learned a lot about what people are interested in and 

what their groups need. By far the most popular pamphlet is the one on Sponsorship. The Service Manual is 
the most popular book sold at the Assembly but that makes sense, since there is where all the service junkies 

are found. 

 

The Area Inventory Ad Hoc committee finished its assignment. It was such an honor to work with Sophie, 

Ruth and Joe. They all knew so much, and we worked well as a team. It was a gift. I felt the discussion at the 

Assembly went really well. Everyone was thoughtful and insightful. Jonelle will be leading the charge on 

reviewing and  

actioning the results in an Ad Hoc committee. I’m sure some really good things will come out of this process. 

 
At this writing, the Las Vegas Intergroup / Area 42 Service Festival was held yesterday and it was a roaring 

success. Congrats to the team that put it together. It looked like everyone had a wonderful time and I heard 

people did talk to the committees and learned a lot more about service. It meant a lot to me that the Intergroup 

Committees showed up. Having the usual suspects like the Grapevine, CPC, PI, Archives mix with the 

Intergroup Committees like the Hotline and 12 step list was great. I really felt that it was a step in creating 

more unity in the South. Having the speakers focus on Group service, Intergroup service and General Service 

was great and seemed to tie everything together. Next year should be even bigger and better. Again, I wanted 

to thank Area 42 for my opportunity to serve, it means the world to me. 

 

Libby G., Alt. Area Secretary/SAGSC Secretary  

alternatesecretary@nevadaarea42.org 

sagscsecretary@nevadaarea42.org 

mailto:SAGSCChair@NevadaArea42.org
mailto:alternatesecretary@nevadaarea42.org
mailto:sagscsecretary@nevadaarea42.org
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Message from our Alternate Delegate and NAGSC Chair 

Hi, I’m Paul your Area 42 Alternate Delegate / 

NAGSC Chairperson and I hope everyone is 

doing well. With the turning of the seasons and 

the year winding down there is always service 

work to be done.  

 

The next NAGSC meeting will be on Saturday 

December 2nd. The GSR orientation will start at 

noon and the DCM and Standing Committee 

Chairpersons will meet at noon. The regular 

NAGSC meeting will start at 1:00 PM. Along 

with all of the reports there will be a presentation 

on how to summarize the upcoming General 

Service Conference agenda items that will come 

out in the middle of February. There will be 

instructions on how to do a presentation on the  

agenda items for NAGSC, SAGSC, and the Area 

42 Assembly. This will be online so anyone in 

the Area who is interested can join in.  

 

At present, I’m still waiting to hear back from all 

of the Area Conference Committee 

Chairpersons. Then I will assign all of those that 

have signed up this year to their committee. If 

you did sign up please be patient. There will be 

plenty for you to do starting next year. Thank you 

for allowing me to serve 
 

Paul E. Alternate Delegate/NAGSC Chair 

alternatedelegate@nevadaarea42.org  

nagscchairperson@nevadaarea42.org 

 

 

Online Contributions to the A.A. General Service 
Board are easier than ever! 

 

Recent improvements to the online contributions page at aa.org have simplified the 

payment process, allowing for faster processing of your group’s or individual Seventh 
Tradition donations. While the General Service Board will continue to accept 
contributions by mail, it is important to remember this recently shared information: 
 

Online contributions cost less to process than those made by check,  
saving our fellowship $2.67 per contribution! 

 
In a recent email communication, our General Service Office manager, Bob W. 
shared, “Currently less than 25 percent of contributions are made online. We hope 
that these improvements will encourage more use of our online contribution pages, 
increasing the impact of your Seventh Tradition contributions.” Bob W. GSO GM 
 
Please share this information at your district and group business meetings, A savings 
of $2.67 per contribution will go a long way to support our services at home and 
worldwide through our collective basket, “where money and spirituality mix.” 
 
 

mailto:alternatedelegate@nevadaarea42.org
mailto:nagscchairperson@nevadaarea42.org
https://www.aa.org/
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Forum Volunteers Needed!

Hello Area 42, my name is Jay S. I want to invite 

you to volunteer for the Regional Forum taking 

place at the Westgate Las Vegas Resort, July 12-

14, 2024. I have the honor of being one of the 

coordinators for our volunteer team and we are 

really excited to have you join us in Las Vegas. 

This is an awesome opportunity for you to be 

part of our service organization and to meet and 

greet fellow members from the Pacific Region. 

Please reach out to me if you would like to be of 

service while you are attending the Regional 

Forum in July. We have a variety of volunteer  

positions available. We need volunteers for  

registration, to man information tables, to act as 

greeters to incoming passengers at the airport, to 

man the literature table, and to pass out flyers. 

We also need AA meetings hosted.   

We will need plenty of help! If you are planning 

on attending the Regional Forum on July 12-14, 

2024 in Las Vegas, why not offer some of your 

time as a volunteer? Please reach out to me so I 

can add you on the list!  

Jay S. – Regional Forum Volunteer Coordinator 

J.aa.area42@gmail.com 

 

Subscribe to AA.org Newsletters 

AA.org offers three Newsletters with easy access links to 

read online or sign up for delivery to your email. 

Box 4–5–9 
Stay up to date about A.A. service, literature, events and sharing from service committees and  

individual members. Box 4-5-9 is published quarterly. Click here for more information, to sign 

up, or read online: 

Box 459 | Alcoholics Anonymous (aa.org) 
 

About A.A. 
This publication is for professionals on the front line with Alcoholics, including those in the 

fields of healthcare, law, clergy, and corrections. The GSO publishes this Newsletter one to 

three times a year. Click here for more information, to sign up, or read online: 

About A.A. | Alcoholics Anonymous (aa.org) 

 

Sharing From Behind the Walls 
Excerpts of letters sent to GSO from members in custody are shared in this Newsletter published 

quarterly by the GSO Corrections desk. The publication is meant to be shared with other 

incarcerated alcoholics to carry our A.A. message. Click here for more information, to sign up, 

or read online: 

Sharing from Behind the Walls | Alcoholics Anonymous (aa.org) 

 
 

 

mailto:J.aa.area42@gmail.com
https://www.aa.org/box-459
https://www.aa.org/about-aa
https://www.aa.org/sharing-from-behind-the-walls
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SAGSC Grapevine Chair -  First Year Reflection

The Grapevine gave me a meaningful way to relate 

to the program from early on in sobriety. I was given 

a Grapevine Magazine and able to relate to stories in 

a way that I was 

sometimes not able to 

relate to the Big Book. 

In that first year of 

sobriety, serving as a 

Grapevine Rep for my 

home group, I was 

given a purpose, 

without feeling 

overwhelmed. Later on, 

I was able to learn more 

about what the 

Grapevine was doing in 

New York, in my 

district, and in the Area, 

when I became a 

Grapevine Representative for my district. Holding 

the current position of SAGSC Grapevine Chair 

seems like it was tailor-made for a person who loves 

the vast amounts of literature that A.A. Grapevine 

has published, and continues to publish. Not only 

that, it seems that in the last several years the 

Grapevine has been one of the most forward-thinking 

areas of this sober world of Alcoholics Anonymous; 

with its YouTube, podcasts, audio downloads, and 

Instagram! The Grapevine is taking the idea of 

Carrying the Message to a whole new level! 

As far as SAGSC Grapevine, we have been fairly 

active this year! Our Grapevine Team has 

consistently met virtually the last Tuesday of each 

month, with anywhere between 5-13 members 

contributing to the dialogue and offering their 

enthusiasm! We have offered support to our 

community, through literature and/or informational 

pamphlets at events, workshops, and panels. We 

hosted a table at both spring and fall Area conference 

assemblies. We have hosted several writing 

workshops. We began the community “Carry The 

Message” project, bringing older Grapevine 

magazines into sober living facilities, hospitals, and 

institutions.  

I have had the privilege of 

attending two National 

Grapevine Area Chair 

Workshops, virtually. I am 

so appreciative of the 

Grapevine crew in New 

York, who have always been 

there to answer my questions 

and provide great 

information throughout this 

first year. Super grateful for 

the support and enthusiasm 

from my service sponsor, our 

area delegate, and the 

grapevine team as well. This 

has been an extremely rewarding service position 

and I am looking forward to year two! 

Heather L., SAGSC Grapevine Chair 

sagscgrapevine@nevadaarea42.org  

Helpful Tools/Resources: 

To subscribe to the magazine or purchase one of th 

books at www.aagrapevine.org/store  

To listen to new or past podcast episodes, visit: 

aagrapevine.org/podcast 

Follow on Instagram: alcoholicsanonymous_gv  

Grapevine on YouTube: 

https://www.youtube.com/@AAGrapevine 

Grapevine’s Audio Project: 

https://www.aagrapevine.org/audio-portal 

The Grapevine and La Viña apps are here! 

Download the apps for free from the Apple App 

Store for iPhone, or from Google Play for Android. 

To learn more visit www.aagrapevine.org/apps 

mailto:sagscgrapevine@nevadaarea42.org
https://store.aagrapevine.org/subscriptions
https://www.aagrapevine.org/www.aagrapevine.org/store
https://www.aagrapevine.org/store
https://www.youtube.com/@AAGrapevine
https://www.aagrapevine.org/audio-portal
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m-8-Y6htE47WSB_qYHGxBTLusdoG3e0LU3LOY-vDdPnaMOvps8yMoZNrRmbbBsSKmUtCRDd7AfuoAh6hAdGOJPzDr_2UuGKxX0PuNgF9Se2Uie1D6nh4yVt8QMpBUmpGA0WDg3YuBjEkUykHwG2PRuWs5VS3nd8W&c=CSIrstQfx4laFitIwKRZ8QaAy4LJfJ6705Gc5kQl2-lFjnNhRn00sw==&ch=T13YWB8N-9AjFTU_UGz4Caxf-BzKtIpm6EJ-tyuORTP44VBISUtuLw==
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Area 42 Hosts the Pacific Region Forum 

July 12-14, 2024, Las Vegas, Nevada 

In July of next year, Area 42 will host the 

Pacific Region Forum. One of the 

questions that is always asked at every 

General Service Conference is, “how can 

we get more first time attendees to come to 

our Regional Forums?” This is answered 

by you and we hope to get as many first 

timers as possible, from all over the Pacific 

Region, to join us in Las Vegas at the 

Westgate Las Vegas Resort, July 12th – 

14th of 2024. Please help us get the word 

out.  

We will need lots of volunteers. Rhonda W. 

and Jay S. are chairing the volunteer committees from the South and the North, respectively. Please reach 

out to them and sign up as a volunteer. 

Those of you who have not attended a Forum in the past may be asking what a Pacific Region Forum is 

about. The Regional Forums are organized by the General Service Office (GSO) and offer the opportunity 

for local members to meet staff members of the GSO, the General Service Board, A.A.W.S., and the AA 

Grapevine. There is no registration fee for A.A. members at Regional Forums and the costs of the facility 

are paid by the General Service Board.  

The purpose of the Regional Forums is to provide a weekend of presentations and in person interaction 

between AA members and the General Service Office for an exchange of ideas and information. Every 

year, at the conference, the members of AA, through our Delegates, informs the General Service Board 

what we would like them to work on. At the Forum, the GSO board members and staff will let us know 

how the work is being carried out and what is happening in A.A. in the Americas and all over the world.    

Area 42 has been given the honor of hosting this event. Please consider volunteering and be sure to spread 

the word about this event. The “Save the Date”  card above will be available at our Fall Assembly. Please 

pick up a few and share them with your local members and groups. We would love for everyone to bring 

a first timer to this wonderful and informative General Service event. 

For more information about Regional Forums, see the link below. 

Regional and Local Forums | Alcoholics Anonymous (aa.org) 

or contact Phil W., Area 42 Forum Volunteer Committee Chair 

 

https://www.aa.org/regional-and-local-forums
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Area Assembly Inventory Results  
FINAL 

At the request of the Area 42 members, an Inventory was conducted at the 2023 Fall Assembly. 

Below is result of that Inventory, compiled by the Ad Hoc Committee, formed to complete the task. 

A new Ad Hoc Committee has been formed to present ideas to the body at another Assembly for 

suggested actions we might take as result of this inventory. 

Selected Topics Summaries 

Topic 1 – GSRs 

• Education – workshops, pamphlets, literature, 1:1, roundtables, GSR training 

(SAGSC/NAGSC & Assembly), virtual orientation for remote GSRs & DCMs, newsletters 

• Enthusiasm – group reports & business reports, encouragement, teach what you know 

• Service sponsorship 

Topic 3 – Remote Communities & Dark Districts 

• Outreach – travel, virtual meetings, Young people, General Service officers, remote  

• District Sponsorship or combination of weaker districts 

• Enthusiasm 

• Education – Conference Remote Communities report 

• Who’s Missing – Use PI & CPC for outreach 

Topic 5 – Assembly 

• Blue Room – rename to be Area committee Planning meeting 

• Assembly Packets – timing, agendas, documentation,  

• Service Reports – timing, importance, order 

• Sunday morning migration  

• Education – GSRs & DCMs,  

• Assembly finances – passing the basket, food & beverages,  

Topic 9 – Area Assembly / What’s next 

• Take Actions – form Ad Hoc Committee(s) for improvements 

• Education – GSRs 

• North/South Unity 

• Improve Communication 

All Topics – Overall – Improve communication 

 

Selected Topics Details 

Topic 1 – GSR’s 

• Prepare & encourage GSRs via 

o Visiting Home Groups & improve GSR selection process 

o Traditions meetings  

o District meetings – DCMs to explain things 
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o NAGSC & SAGSC meetings 

o Assembly – have extra opportunities for GSRs to ask questions 

o ACC committees  

o Area Newsletter as source of information 

o Be enthusiastic about service when sharing – especially at a regular meeting 

o Serve food 

o Encourage GSRs to explore different aspects of service work 

o Encourage Alternate GSRs to get involved    

• Educate 

o What are their duties and responsibilities 

o Give them GSR & Home Group pamphlets 

o Educate on Service Manual 

o Provide additional GSR workshops or roundtables 

o Service sponsorship 

o Virtual GSR orientation for remote areas 

o Educate on what is a group conscious 

• Explain financial assistance available 

 

Topic 3 – Remote Communities & Dark Districts 

• Communication is critical 

o Conference calls 

o Virtual connections 

o Read Conference Remote Communities reports 

o Find contact people if no GSR 

o Be enthusiastic   

• Visit remote communities 

o Strong districts sponsor less active/dark ones 

o Combine districts 

o DCM outreach 

o DCM Coordinator & GSR trainers could do outreach 

o Use YPAA people 

o Use committee systems (CPC & PI) 

• Area to financially support traveling to remote communities 

• Create an Area Remote Community Committee  

o Or create a remote communities liaison to work w/PI, CPC, Accessibilities, etc. 

• Consider Urban remote communitities 

o Start a BIPOC group 

o Who’s missing?  

o People with neurodivergence (PTSD, on the spectrum, etc.).  

 

Topic 5 – Assembly 
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• Communication is Critical 

o Improve agenda 

o Consider best use of reports from DCM’s, officers, and liaisons 

o Get communications out earlier 

o Ask GSRs how we can help  

o Trim out redundancies 

o Encourage asking questions 

o Educate on alphabet soup 

• Educate 

o On assembly expenses: i.e. Passing the basket  

o Funding GSRs, DCMs and officers 

o Purpose of blue room (12 comments) 

o On need to stay Sunday morning 

o Past servants as service sponsors 

o Assembly is an opportunity to learn  

 

Topic 9 – What’s Next 

• Ad hoc committees to make recommendations re: inventory findings 

o Wants to see more practical, action-oriented stuff for GSRs 

o Consider an ACC Coordinator position 

• More plain language, more transparency, more communication for GSRs 

• Fund officers and committee chairs more for travel 

• More unity between N/S - more events 

• Deepen cultural connections Spanish/English districts and members 

• Increased communication between all service positions 

 

Topics With Questions 

 

TOPIC 1 - GSRs 

• What can the area and the districts do to inspire GSRs to get in and keep them involved in 

general service?  

• Are we giving too many reports and if so, how could we replace time spent giving reports with 

other relevant information?  

• Should we assign DCM, GSRs & Alt GSRs to a standing committee (rather than let them pick) 

to better mirror the General Service Conference. Why or why not? 

• What would be more ways to prepare the GSR's for their position in addition to using the GSR 

Survival Manual and orientation at the Assembly.  

TOPIC 2 - CONFERENCE AGENDA ITEMS 

• Are there other ways to better educate/inform our delegate on agenda items? 

• Have we, as an Area, made sure that our Delegate is truly informed by what our group 

consciences are or are we relying more on individual's experience/comments/opinions? 
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• How could we improve our agenda item education for the groups, GSRs and DCMs? 

TOPIC 3 - REMOTE COMMUNITIES & DARK DISTRICTS 

• How can we better serve and engage our remote communities within the cities, like Native 

American, Spanish-speaking, Asian, Black, Muslim, etc.? 

• How do we encourage AA members in the larger cities and towns to make the effort to travel 

to remote meetings? 

• Who's missing from our rooms? Why? What is our part in their absence? 

• How can we improve on reaching out to dark & dim districts? 

TOPIC 4 – Translation & Interpretation 

• Are the translation/interpretation committee special workers or trusted servants? 

• Should we be paying for professional verbal and written translation services? 

• Regarding translation and interpretation what are we doing well?  

• Regarding translation and interpretation what can be improved? 

TOPIC 5 - ASSEMBLY  

• Why do we do new business on Sunday mornings when people are leaving or have left?  

• How can we improve the assembly agenda? 

• Do we still need the blue room?  

• Should anyone be able to attend the blue room as an observer? 

TOPIC 6 - AREA OFFICERS 

• Are we asking too much of our Area officers, remembering we are volunteers? 

• Is the workload and/or time needed for some area positions discouraging people from wanting 

to stand? 

• Are we using our alternate officers effectively? 

• In electing our trusted servants are we using Concept IX as a guide or just choosing warm 

bodies or the “cool kids”? 

TOPIC 7 - STANDING COMMITTEES 

• Are we asking the Accessibility Committee to cover too many special groups?  

• Do we have too many committees? Not enough? Just right? 

• What are some ideas to get more members involved in committee work? 

• How can we improve our standing committees? 

TOPIC 8 - FINANCES 

• How would you like to see 7th Tradition contributions spent? 

• Are we keeping too much money year-to-year?  

• Would more funding for standing committees encourage more participation? 

TOPIC 9 - AREA INVENTORY (This question is mandatory) 

• What do you want to see be a result of this inventory?  

• What are you willing to do to help to make that happen? 

 

Thank you for allowing the Ad Hoc Committee to be of service, 

Ruth, Sophie, Libby and Joe 
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District Meetings 
District 1: 3rd Sunday monthly, 10:15am  

Lost & Found Rm, 544 Ave. H, Boulder City  

district1@nevadaarea42.org  

District 2: 2nd Thursday monthly at 6:30pm  

Central Office at 436 S. Rock, in Sparks.  

district2@nevadaarea42.org  

District 3: 1st Sunday, ODD months at 2pm  

district3@nevadaarea42.org  

District 4: 1st Thursday monthly at 6 pm 

The Triangle Club in Reno, 635 S Wells Ave 

district4@nevadaarea42.org  

District 5B: 2nd Saturday monthly 1:15 pm  

district5b@nevadaarea42.org  

District 6: 2nd Sunday, EVEN mths , 1:15pm  

Carson City Alano Club, 1800 E. Williams St.  

district6@nevadaarea42.org  

District 7: 4th Sunday monthly at 2:30 pm 

6115 S Rainbow Blvd, Ste 103, Las Vegas  

district7@nevadaarea42.org  

District 8: 1st Sunday of ODD mths, 11:00 am  

Crowley Lake Community Center 

district8@nevadaarea42.org  

District 9: 3rd Sunday, monthly at 12:30pm  

Central Office, 1515 E Tropicana, #710  

district9@nevadaarea42.org  

District 10A: 3rd Sunday, ODD mths at 1:30  

680 River Street Elko, NV 

district10a@nevadaarea42.org  

District 10B: Inactive  

Email for information:  

district10b@nevadaarea42.org  

District 11: Inactive  

Email for information:  

district11@nevadaarea42.org  

District 12: 2nd Saturday monthly 5 pm  

Wolf Center 457 Esmeralda St, Fallon  

district12@nevadaarea42.org 

District 13: 2nd Sunday Monthly  

Triangle Club, 4600 S Nellis Blvd, Las Vegas  

district13@nevadaarea42.org  

District 14: 3rd Wednesday, ODD mths 6pm  

district14@nevadaarea42.org  

 

 

 

District 15: 2nd Sunday at 10 am  

TIE Club, 329 North 11th Street, Las Vegas  

district15@nevadaarea42.org 

District 16: 3rd Tuesday monthly at 6 pm  

Sparks Christian, 510 Greenbrae Dr, #103  

district16@nevadaarea42.org  

District 17: 1st Wednesday monthly 6:30 pm 

1230 South Loop Road, Pahrump  

district17@nevadaarea42.org  

District 18: Inactive  

Mineral County  

district18@nevadaarea42.org  

District 19: 1st Wednesday, Odd Months, 6pm 

Shoshone Education Center, Ely, NV 

district19@nevadaarea42.org  

District 20: 3rd Saturday in Jan, Mar, May, Aug, & Oct, 

10:30am  

district20@nevadaarea42.org  

District 21: Every Thursday at 7 pm 

3m S. Valley View Blvd., Suite #A-208  

district21@nevadaarea42.org  

District 22: 1st Thursday, monthly at 6:30pm 

Central Office at 436 S Rock, Sparks 

district22@nevadaarea42.org 

 



 

 

SAVE THE DATE 
   Saturday - December 16th, 2023 Noon to 5pm 

  DISTRICT 16 ANNUAL CHRISTMAS 
AFFAIR 

  " Love - Unity - and Service "  
(2024 Panel 74 Theme) 

Speakers-Brian W., Kristene B., Don H. and 
Raymond B. 

  

  Where: Sparks American Legion Hall 
730 4th St. Sparks NV 89431 

 
RAFFLE PRIZES, SANTA CLAUS, SPEAKER PANELS, 
TURKEY DINNER WITH ALL THE FIXINS, MAIN SPEAKER 
AND RAFFLE PRIZES EXTRAVIGANZA DRAWING!!! 

   
      Food, Fun and Fellowship.  Santa and our Elves 
will be there, so be sure to bring the children to 
decorate cookies.  

 


